
 

Minutes of 6.3.19 

Meeting was called to order by Jill Matthews 

 

In Attendance: Norm & Jill Matthews, Laura McLain, Nate Dysard, Dave & Deb Henry, Dianne Newman, Patti 

Bray, Marissa Spencer, Janet Miller, Jennifer Grove 

 

Last month’s minutes were properly approved. 

 

Financial report was given by Laura.  Starting balance $5290.58, deposits for month 2163.82, debits, 552.60, 

leaving a balance of 6901.80.   

 

Old Business:   

 

Borough map prototype nearly completed.  Signage will be around town and in the kiosks. 

 

501C3 update: Our bookkeeper finally got a hold of a person in the IRS after numerous attempts.  We were 

also able to file a short form and this was done. 

Banners completed and in process of being hung for car show 

Flower pots:  make sure they are being taken care of 

 

Budgets for grant:  Please get those event budgets into Mike by next week. 

 

New Business: 

 

Date/name change for Wine/Music fest is now Chili/Music fest and will be held this Oct. 13th 

Halloween Parade:  Elks’ will discuss this at their 6/5 meeting 

HBBA Pet Parade on sidewalks.  Will discuss further at next meeting, tentative date 11/2 

Christmas idea:  Heather discussed doing this event in conjunction with the Bangor Tree Lighting.  Have an 

HBBA food tent, craft tent, tent for pictures w/Santa.  Nov. 30th.  Nate will contact the HUB so we can work 

together on this. 

Holiday Cookie Trail Competition will be discussed at 7/8 meeting. 

 

Events:   

 

6/22 Car & Bike Show, rain date 6/23- 11am to 3 pm.  33 cars registered and 31 sponsors.  Anyone wanting to 

volunteer show up downtown by 8 am. 

9/21: Bangor Artisan Street Fair:  rain date 9/22. HBBA members that are interested in having an outdoor 

booth at the market must signup (free) by JUNE 21ST.  After this date we will open it up to non-members.  

Applications need to be submitted to Heather for registration for all vendors.  50 spots available. 

10/13: Chili & Music Festival, moved to Sunday on Columbus Day weekend.   



 

Next Holiday Talk Meeting will be held on 7/8, 6 pm at The Pub, next regular HBBA meeting will be 8/5, 

6 pm at The Pub. 

 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Laura McLain 


